
 

 
 
 
 
London Borough Tower Hamlets 
Licensing Authority 
Mulberry Place  
5 Clove Crescent 
London 
E14 2BG 
 
 
10th October 2022 
 
 
 
 
My reference: P/PR/EHTS/LIC/150801 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 

Licensing Act 2003 
Re: Tower Hamlets Pizza, 479 Cambridge Heath Road, London E2 9BU 

 
Following my application for review for the above submitted on 5th July 2022 I would 
like to add further evidence in support of the review.  
 
Since the review application has been made further evidence has come to light in 
regards to the premises and the lack of management in running the business.  
 
Despite my review the premises continues to advertise until 04:30 hours and detail 
attached screenshots of the various platforms of which orders are being taken from 
the premises. See Exhibit P 
 
I attach a Planning notice of which has been served on the premises for breaches of 
planning permission. See Exhibit Q 
 
Complaints have continued and detail the following: 

3/7/22 I just asked the people working at the pizza place about their closing 
time which they replied “ we are open 11am to 8am”.  
 

21/9/22 They are operating illegally 7 days a week from 11am to 7 or 8am. 
 
They are 3 or 4 different businesses under one roof paying nothing 
in terms of tax, vat etc etc other than making our lives hell. 
 

  

Place Directorate 
Public Realm 
Environmental Health & Trading Standards 
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The Companies House information for Hamlet Pizza Ltd have altered over the period 
of time of which Mr. Khel is no longer in control, a Mr. Feradoon HAMIDI has taken 
over control. Mr. Faradoon Hamidi was sent a warning letter on 1st September 2022.  
We have had no response to the letter. See Exhibit R.   
 
The current premises licence holder is Mr. Umid Hussain KHEL.  
 
On 8th October 2022 and 02:15 Officers attended the premises to undertake a test 
purchase on site and were able to walk inside the premises and request an order, 
they were informed to order online and hence clearly operating beyond the timings 
of their licence. The premises had persons on site the smell of food being cooked 
and delivery riders outside indicates that they have continued to offer late night 
refreshment beyond their timings and ignore our warnings. See Exhibit S for details 
of the visit made.  
 
We are undertaking a prosecution against the premise for unauthorised licensable 
activities of which Mr. Haroon Hamidi, Mr. Mohammed Mangal Jillani and Mr. Umid 
Khel have all failed to respond to any communications including invites to attend 
interview under PACE.  
 
In light of all of the evidence before Members I ask for the licence to be revoked.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Kathy Driver 
Principal Licensing Officer 
 
 
 


